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1.Committee meetings were run efficiently.
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2. The committee met regularly (at least quarterly).

3. Committee membership reflected the schools and community in terms of
diversity and viewpoints.
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4. All committee members were able to effectively contribute and have their
voices heard.

5. The Committee reviewed its bylaws annually.
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6. The School Board Member Liaison provided sufficient support and guidance to
the committee.

7. The Staff Liaison provided sufficient support to the committee.
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8. The school Board reviewed and valued the committee's work.

9. Committee work advanced the vision and goals outlined in the Strategic Plan.
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Each Board member should appoint one member to each committee. That’s the model the
BFAAC has, for example. This would help with recruitment snd also foster Board use of and
investment in the committees.

Board should invite each committee to present at least once a year to resort on its committees.
Board should provide feedback to committees.

Board should be consulted and proactively reach out to committees with guidance on areas for
committee focus.

My answers are mixed because my experience was mixed. When I started, the staff and Board
were very supportive and interested in our feedback. When I finished, the staff obstructed and
misrepresented our feedback to the full Board. The process was meaningful and constructive
years ago. I believe it has become a figurehead position now. I think some of the problems
stemmed from individualized practices by various staff over years past. Uniform guidance to
staff liaison about what to do and not do might avoid the problems I experienced. Also, a
uniform process across all Advisory Boards about how policy input is to be received would help
too. When I started, we literally drafted and voted on changes which the full School Board

9



considered and usually formally approved. At the end of my term, our draft suggestions were
not even given to the Board and we were told by staff the process never worked that way -
which was not true. So, I guess it is also important to be clear (if you implement a new process)
that you recognize various processes were followed in the past but this is the one consistent
process going forward.
My #5 or "neither" answers reflect an average opinion. On all those questions, my first term
experience would've rated a 10 and my second term experience a 1.

Having never been on an advisory committee before, it would be helpful to be briefed on the
structure of the formats prior to attending the first meeting.

The school board needs to take SEAC's work more seriously. Special Education/Specialized
Instruction is lacking at ACPS. Students with disabilities are marginalized and segregated far
too much. Instead of "fixing" our students with IEPs or shoving them into resource rooms, ACPS
needs to do better at including everyone in a meaningful way. Really interacting with SEAC and
hearing from their chair regularly at school board meetings is critical.

My personal experience was that the work of the advisory committee that I served in was not
really valued, despite trying everything in our power to actively engage the board and ask what
would be most helpful to them. In addition, it often felt like work that the committee could have
done to assist the board and staff, the board didn’t even think to engage the committee and ask
them to do this work.

However, the absolute worst part of my experience was submitting a cumulative report that
represented a substantive amount of work from the committee, and subsequently receiving a
staff rebuttal to the report. A recommendation for the future: If you are actively trying to
dissuade people from volunteering, that’s a good way to do it - have your professional staff
refute well-intended recommendations - if that wasn’t your intent, staff could just say “thank
you for the recommendations, we’ll take them under advisement” - that experience made me
understand that my time was not valued, and I resigned my position.

Last recommendation, if the board can’t actively engage with the committee, I’d recommend,
reevaluating how many committees the school board supports, and focus only on the ones that
are important to the board, and disband the others - meaningful engagement is better than
half-hearted engagement.

Over the summer, each committee should outline a work plan for the year that aligns with the
focus areas if the School Board.

After the Board reads the Annual Report, I would like them to do a Q&A and provide feedback to
the committee. The current process allows no formal mechanism for the board to address the
committee.

Have goals based on Strategic Plan or guidance from School Board / leadership

Keeping virtual as an option, it would increase participation

The committee was beneficial to me because it provided with detail information on the budget
process and the decision that had to be made to keep within a balance budget. The issue that I
find is that alot of these committees and commissions & boards through out the city do not
allow for community members to have an impact of policies. I also belong to the Gang task
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force and it was the same, we were provided with information but we were not given the
opportunity to make decision on how these agencies were being ran. As a community member I
did not feel that my voice really matter, it was more for me to get information.
Also for the ACPS budget committee I wasn't really clear how the leader of the committee was
chosen. The process was not transparent. Thank you again for allowing me this opportunity to
give you my feedback.

There is not really a representative for the black and international community, parents and
students don’t really see a whole lot of that in school board meetings except for the translators.
They don’t really feel welcome to come out and speak about their issues because they don’t see
anyone like them to advocate for them, or see enough of people like them to really make the
changes that they need. Even the person who has managed to make it in the community, the
application was not even considered until it was pushed. The advisory makes it very difficult to
get people of international and black decent to even get on the board. The Arabic student who
has been a model student, who has applied several times, the chairperson ignored and acted
like those applications didn’t exist for her and effectively took away the opportunity. Testing is
the biggest priority regarding the environment for certain kids, while other kids ( international
and black) are practically neglected. Another thing that delays any problem solving from being
done is the lack of communication, or more specifically the lack of communication to basically
any minority group. The one minority person you have right now on the board, if that application
is not renewed, that would not come as a surprise.

Stronger leadership by the Board liaison. Most of the committees I was on, the ACPS liaison
directly or indirectly took control over the committee agenda to deflect the focus away from
ACPS program gaps.

As recommended to the committee at the end of last year (and as will be implemented this
year) the advisory committee needs fewer full committee meetings so that subcommittee
meetings can be scheduled into our regular meeting times.

Advisory committee chairs should be given the handbooks as soon as they assume their role
as chair. All committee members need to be alerted to VA FOIA requirements when they start
serving on the committee. I was not given the handbook until having been chair for many
months and had no awareness of FOIA (even though I had been on the committee prior to
becoming chair).

For our advisory committee, which is mandated by the state, there are many state resources.
The chair should be directed to these resources as soon as they assume the role of chair. (This
happens now but did not happen when I became chair. It would be wise to ensure that the chair
is aware of these resources.)

I would like to see a segment of SB meetings during which advisory committee comments can
be read aloud or receipt of reports can be acknowledged. Because the Public Comment of a
chair represents the advisory committee as a whole, it seems strange to have chairs stand in
line with individuals for Public Comment rather than have a section of meetings reserved for
this (even if right before or after Public Comments).

I think all advisory committees would like guidance from the SB on how they prefer updates.
Should the liaison serve this purpose? Should the chair provide a (very brief) update quarterly?
Should Public Comment be made as needed? Are written input and reports useful?
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None

We've had alot of discussions about hybrid or real time meetings with QA to include people who
cannot attend in person due to travel or child care issues. It doesn't seem to be an option
currently. Faster feed back on submissions. Easier ways todo parent/teacher/student surveys

More nominees from the Community.

Perhaps offer a workshop on Robert’s Rules ls of Order on how to run a meeting effectively and
make a motion
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